MINUTES OF THE PBC LEADS MEETING

29th November 2007 AT PARKBURY HOUSE SURGERY

Present:

Stuart Bloom




Ian Isaac




Roger Sage




Mo Girach




Jenny Greenshields




Mary McMinn




Corina Ciobanu




Beverley Flowers




Moira McGrath




Suzanne Novak




Mark Jones




Roger Hammond




Mike Edwards




Ken Spooner




Andrew Parker




Peter Jones




Anne Walker




Katrina Hall




Andrew Butters

Apologies:

Peter Bodden




Nicolas Small

	1.
	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising

Taken and read and accurate. Add Ken Spooner to attendance list.


	ACTION


	2.
	PBC Finance Reports

Jenny circulated Month 6 report and overall West Herts in surplus.  Only Hertsmere and Red House have big underspend in provider services.  Acute commissioning has large overspend on PbR, as non PbR is coming through SUS,  so you need to look at acute commissioning overall and this will be sorted by next month.

DacCom – on track, slight surplus

Stahcom – very positive, biggest underspend in WHHT

Red House – even
Hertsmere – contribute 5% to contingency fund – break even

WatCom – very positive

Jenny asked the PBC leads to remain cautious and continue the good work
	

	3.
	Commissioning Framework – Anne Walker, Beverley Flowers, Peter Jones

Mike Edwards circulated a paper giving an overview of WHHT to date.  (see attached).  The PCT will not have clinical responsibility for the 700+ patients not meeting the 18 week target.

Beverley asked the PBC leads to appoint a nominated person to work with her.  Roger expressed concerns on how to address this sensitively with LMGs.  Anne agreed to attend this meeting again in the New Year to update.
Ian Isaac volunteered to become involved in meetings with Beverley Flowers re; follow ups as these are taking place next week.

This group asked for weekly updates from the PCT.  Roger suggested that this group needs to start liaising with WHHT as they do not want to be seen as demoralizing them.  

This will be discussed further at the Conclave meeting and at LMGs and Mike is happy for his paper to be circulated.

Suzanne raised 18 week waiting time and CATS desire to book patients directly onto waiting list. This needs to be pushed through the agenda quickly, as could be a resolution.

Anne enquired how PBC groups felt if there was money available at the end of year, would they be willing to lend WHHT it, as it would be lost.  The Leads agreed to discuss this at the LMGs and feedback.  Overall the PBC groups were not happy regarding this situation.
Beverley and Peter are working on a paper to take to the Board on the process for PBC group to lead on this.  They agreed to share this as soon as possible.

Action: Leads to discuss this at LMGs.  PCT to provide weekly update to Leads.  Peter/Beverly to circulate their paper

	Beverley

Peter



	4.
	Cancer Network – David Henson

David attended the meeting to introduce himself, as he has taken over Cancer Network and the work at Mount Vernon, covering Hertfordshire and South Beds.  The Board is chaired by Anne Walker and David asked for volunteers to establish a commissioning group for West Herts.  Phil Sawyer, GP St Albans is involved with the Cancer Network Team.
Mike enquired whether this group would just be another “wish list” and David emphasized that he really wanted to dispel this image and concentrate more on what can be achieved.

Roger agreed to discuss this at the LMG where he felt Reps would be forthcoming.  

Ian suggested having a Champion for West Herts to work with Clare Hawkins re: palliative care SLA.

Action: Leads to discuss at LMGs and feedback
	Leads

	5.
	Elective Care Plans 08/09

Suzanne asked the Leads to start thinking about commissioning plans including elective care and Andrew asked for an interim report by end December.  Moira suggested sharing ideas at this meeting.  Mark sought more support and guidance from the PCT.  Mo agreed to raise this at the Co Sec/CE meeting on 7th Dec.

The Leads need to identify a Choose and Book lead for CAS/CATS review.  Mary McMinn volunteered for DacCom.  

Ian suggested Paula Simms/Yvonne Holland attend LMGs to raise this.  

Ken shared that they still have not been paid for doing Choose and Book and Mike agreed to look into this.

Action: 

· Leads to produce interim report by end Dec

· Leads to identify Choose and Book lead

· Mike liaise with Ken Spooner re: Ch and Bk

· Mo to add to Co Sec/CE meeting agenda  
	Leads



	6.
	Access to Primary Care
Mike updated the group on what the PCT needs to deliver by March.  Essentially this is Saturday morning surgeries, ie, 50% of surgeries to open Saturday mornings for routine appointments.  The Leads need to be pro-active and get the LMGs for feedback their views and recommendations.

Andrew and his team were asked to produce an options papers for a LES for Leads to take to LMGs.
Action: PBC team to produce options paper for circulation.  
	Andrew

Parker

	7.
	Draft Terms of Reference

Moira circulated the draft Terms of Reference.  Ian and Roger felt they were very good and approved them.

Premises Paper -  All PBC groups have agreed Option 2 – shared responsibility

Action:

· Terms of Reference approved

· Premises Paper – Option 2 approved by all LMGs
	Moira

Suzanne

	8.
	Acute Services Review

Andrew Butters, Front Line, attended the meeting to introduce himself and provide a background to the group on acute services review consultation.

He reported that over 60% of negative responses were due to access.  Elective care had a mixed response.

The next step is to take the paper to the Board on 12/13th December, a decision will be reached by 19th December and Mid-January the Overview and Scrutiny Committee will consider this.

The ASR project board will oversee the implementation of what has been decided.  He will advertise for a Project Manager with clinical input.  There will be various workstreams set up, some groups are already up and running.  The Implementation Teams will be led by the Trust with input from PCT, provider services.

Roger emphasized the need for this to be primary care led with lots of clinical input on an equal standing.

Andrew Butters agreed to keep stakeholders advised through newsletters and groups.  Roger and Suzanne asked for leads to be invited as members of these groups.
Action: 

· Andrew Butters to share the paper to go to the Board with Leads

· Communication/liaison with Leads and appointment to various groups

	Andrew

Butters

	9.
	Any Other Business

· Maternity Services – Mark Jones raised this as he wanted feedback across West Herts regarding the proposals for this service to be centralized.  
Action: Invite Catherine Pelley to next PBC leads meeting to update

· PEC Meeting  - Andrew Parker circulated a letter to all PBC leads from Mike Edwards and Tony Kostick re: the PBC Governance Committee’s suggestion to become a formal sub committee of the PEC
Action: All PBC leads to feedback responses by 7th December
	Roger

Leads

	10.
	Date of Next Meeting

13th December at 2 pm at Parkbury House Surgery
	


